
 

 

 

Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami 
 

Memorandum to Council 

Memo No. 
2024-M-026 

 

Subject: MARTEN RIVER FIRE DEPARTMENT (MONTHLY REPORT) 

Agenda Date:  

Attachments:  
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council for the Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami does hereby 
receive the monthly report from the Marten River Fire Department for January 2024. 
 
INFORMATION 
 
MONTHLY REPORT DECEMBER 2024 
 
 
TRAINING 
 
January 16th Members received training on characteristics of fire and characteristics of smoke. 

This included identifying what a fire is doing based on observations of how the 
smoke is behaving. 

 
 
January 30th Members washed the 3 Fire Department vehicles.  Vehicle equipment checks on 

Rescue 5, Rescue 3 and the Pumper 4. Truck inventory lists were updated, and 
fire extinguishers were checked for inspection dates. 

 
 
**Note: In accordance with Ontario Reg. 343/22 under the Fire Protection and Prevention 

Act, M.R.F.D. submitted two Legacy applications to have firefighters issued a letter 
of compliance with certification standards for Firefighter-Exterior attack and Auto 
Extrication, and for Team Lead-Exterior Attack. 

 Both applications were successful, and the following firefighters have been issued 
Letters of Compliance 

  
 Firefighter-Exterior attack and Auto Extrication 
 Peter Christie, Nicole Bedard, Dave Smetana, Ronda Nichols, Rod Bossert, Tina 

Malbrecht, Norm Malbrecht, Ron Brandow, and Charles McDougal 
  
 Team Lead-Exterior Attack 
 Peter Christie, Nicole Bedard 
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INCIDENTS 
 
January  14th Incident #1 
Highway 64 and McLarens Road ~ 5:14pm 
 
Medical Call – 4-year-old male in seizure 
Members of the team attended the area and located the male victim with his mother in the back seat of 
their vehicle.  Two other occupants of the vehicle were out of the vehicle on the roadway.  The victim was 
semi-conscious and breathing.   Due to snowbanks, the vehicle could not be moved out of the northbound 
lane of traffic.  The patient was monitored by a member of the team, while others set up a safety zone 
around the vehicle and directed traffic until the Ambulance arrived and transported the patient.   
 
 
FIRE PREVENTION 
 
Marten River Fire Department Members updated the sign out front of the Fire Hall to encourage Fire 
Safety and Preparedness within the Community. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
OTHER NEWS 

 
Fire Chief Christie Fire Chief Elliott Attended the Mutual Aid meeting in Powassan on January 24th. 
 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
Pete Christie 
M.R.F.D. Fire Chief 


